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	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Vivian Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI) Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF) Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Darren Baker, Customer Services and Marketing Manager (DB) Gareth Oughton, SU President (GO), Shruti Dudhia, SU VP Student Development (SD), John Bragaglia, SU VP Sports & Societies (JB) Lucy Sutton, SU VP Finance & Services (LS) Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG)  

	Apologies
	There were no apologies

	In attendance
	Zoe Kent, SU Administrative Assistant (ZK)


	1. 
	Introductions
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves. 
	01/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of the previous meeting (04/11/04)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record

37/2004 – It was noted that there are still no safety notices. GO requested that a rough copy be put up for the time being and the wording be properly amended for next year. JG, RF and Greg to meet to agree wording. 

VI spoke to the group about cleaners having ID cards. She said that as they carry keys and do not need to request permission to enter accommodation it seemed a bit excessive. AB suggested a voluntary scheme which would also enable staff to get into the Union at night. AB to speak to Nicola about a photo machine and keep Moira informed.    

38/2004 – LS reported that the cost for metal lockers would be approx. £1600. She added that these would last 2-3 years. The cost for lockers with wooden doors would be considerably more at £7500 but would last approx. 15 years. LS said that she had already found £1000 of the cost through sponsorship from Spacemaker. GO said the lockers would be useful for cyclists and may help to reduce car usage. It was noted that at Vice-Chancellor’s question time Christine Temple had mentioned that she may be willing to spend money on this. It was agreed these figures should be given to the Transport Working Group

39/2004 – GO expressed concern about the £280 fee at E15. He was concerned that even though the fee does not now have to be paid immediately it is not clear what the money is for and whether this is an illegal charge. AHR suggested mentioning this to the Loughton campus strategy meeting. AHR to let AB know when they are next due to meet. AB to look at the harmonisation report. 

43/2004 – JB thanked the group for their help on keeping Wednesday afternoons free. He went on to say that he hopes the introduction of electronic timetabling next year will eradicate any problems still remaining. AHR said that it is important for the Sports & Societies Officer to keep in regular contact with the Timetabling Office.

45/2004 – TA requested that the Reading Room should be kept open Fridays and Saturdays throughout the term. AHR informed that the Reading Room will be open on Friday nights on a trial period for a period of 5 weeks. He noted that Saturdays are more difficult because of security concerns. TA disputed the security concerns as a new door was put in place for this purpose and there is no permanent security member in place. The Union were concerned about where alleged costs were coming from. AHR to discuss with the Dean ITCS and ARN before raising the issue again with the Librarian. 

46/2004 – The Union asked about any progress on Southend students library rights. AHR reported that a process would be in operation by 2005.
47/2004 – It was noted that the facilities in the Multi-Faith chaplaincy need to be prioritised for the Islamic Society during Ramadan. It was noted that Ramadan falls during Freshers Week next year. It was suggested this should be brought up with the timetabling office. 

49/2004 – The Union enquired as to progress on a payphone being installed at the Quays. DB reported that he is just waiting for BT to lay a line and then it will be installed. 

It was noted that the University was now in a position to lease the café bar space at Quays. AB to raise this issue with Andrew Nightingale next week. 

53/2004 – SD told the group that tower doors had been kept open during the holidays. VI said that she would make sure this did not happen again.       
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	3.
	Feedback from meetings
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum
	14/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	
	n/a
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group
	15/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	
	n/a
	
	

	
	
	
	

	4. 
	Rents and accommodation allocations – including adapted accommodation for students with disabilities.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The group looked at the various rent options and discussed whether South Courts and the Quays accommodation should be the same price. VI told the group that next year the average walking times to accommodation are going to be provided instead of stating on/off campus. 

VI asked the group for their opinions on whether we should keep the insurance provision optional. It was noted that Endsleigh are offering £8 per annum but this is not optional. AB said that he felt it would be good to have an ‘opt out’ option. VI said this would push the price up slightly to about £10. The group agreed this would be fine. 

VI told the group that the University will now be buying bedding with a lower fire retardancy in order to be able to sell the bedding more cheaply to students. 

It was noted that the University are looking for an outside storage company to do a Summer storage service as Central Stores cannot do this anymore. 

VI told the group that the University are looking at a ‘Notice to Quit’ policy. She added that if there is a demand for rooms students will still be able to leave without significant penalty.  
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	5.
	Tsunami – Impact on UoE students
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	AHR asked the group whether anyone had been directly affected by the Tsunami. The Student Support representatives and the Students Union representatives said that they had not been contacted by anyone. 
	21/2005
	

	6. 
	Resident’s Support Network Review
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	RF told the group that the Network size has been reduced and has gone smoothly. The group agreed that the downsize has worked well. 
	22/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	7. 
	Postgraduate Common Room
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	GO said that they have had comments from the PGSA to say that the Common Room is not of the standard they would like. It was agreed that the space is adequate but the furniture is dated and the vending machine does not work. AHR to raise with ARN. GO pointed out that it would be good for Postgraduate recruitment if they had a suitable room to meet in. AB said that the SU would help with vending if required. 
	23/2005
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	8. 
	The importance of USUCON
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	AB asked if a second chair would be available if AHR cannot attend the meeting. AHR told the group that he will always rearrange if he cannot attend. The SU said they would take this away and consider it.

AB asked if it would be possible for Andrew Nightingale to attend every other meeting. AHR said that it may be possible for Andrew to attend the meeting for half an hour.
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	9.
	AOB
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	AB said that the JPEG and HTML attachments have been taken out of emails. He asked whether there is a possibility of getting this restored. AHR to raise with John Powers. 
	25/2005
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted that the next USUCON meeting will take place 24th March 2004 at 1.30pm in the Vice-Chancellor’s Board Room. 
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